Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

Meeting Minutes for March 21, 2006
Regular Meeting

Officers and Directors Attending:





 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Dan McDonnell, Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune (Absent: Karen Joseph)
Directors: Barb Triplett, Judy Gogolin, Jim Lenhart and Bobbie Lenhart (Absent: Howard Emswiler, and Milly Shaffer,)

President Dan McDonnell called the regular meeting to order at 7:10 pm.  (Adjourned 8:25)

The reading of the minutes of the last meeting was waived; motion by Bev DeNune, second by Judy Gogolin, motion carried.  [Minutes are posted on the website and provided to members prior to the meeting.]

President’s Report: 

Dan reported that nine (9) bricks were taken to the engravers (ordered).  He said that they would be installed in the pathway this summer when the weather breaks. 
Vice President’s Report:

Tom reported that the newsletters were printed and mailed (thanks Bev and Dan).  The membership drive flyers have been printed and the labels are ready.  Bev said that she will have help addressing them and they will be mailed by the 1st of April.
Treasurer’s Report:

Bev reported that the current balance is $1,976.89.

Old Business: 
Audit Report:  Dan stated that he and Tom reviewed all the financial records and found them to be correct and in good order.  Tom said that he will submit the final report at the next meeting.  Dan asked for a motion to approve the verbal report; motion by Barb, second by Judy, motion carried.
Graduate Packages:  Barb submitted a list of packages with various pricing.  There was a discussion and the list was approved with minor changes.  Memberships in the package will be for two (2) years.  Also, the graduates will be offered engraved paving bricks for the “Pathway to Victory” for the one time offer of $45.

Survey Results:  This is only a preliminary report; members have until April 1st to submit their opinions.  As it stands; the location seems to be “Grand Hosts”, the type of meal is “Buffet”, the time is “Evening 6:00”, the entertainment is “Soft Background Music”, and the pricing is “$23.00 - is about right”.  After a brief discussion Tom moved to establish a budget of not more than $23 per guest, second by Bobbie, motion carried.  Everyone agreed that we would like to make some profit for the scholarship fund.  However, we also want to provide a nice banquet for our members.
Banquet Invitations:  Per our policy statement, invitations will only go out to members, mailing list, and special guests.  Bev and Barb will provide final arrangement information by April 15th; the flyer will be ready by April 22nd, and will be mailed no later then May 5th.  Reservations will be due no later than June 7th and the banquet will be Saturday June 17th. 
New Business:

…Dan appointed all Officers and Directors to the nominating committee with Barb as Chair.  He also said that he will not seek re-election.
Bev DeNune moved to adjourn, second by Jim Lenhart, motion carried.

Submitted by: Tom Dunkle, Vice President
